JOSEPH R. BIDEN, JR., DELAWARE, CHAIRMAN

EDWARD M. KENNEDY, MASSACHUSETTS
HOWARD M. METZENBAUM, OHIO
DENNIS DECONCINI, ARIZONA
PATRICK J. LEAHY, VERMONT
HOWELL HEFLIN, ALABAMA
PAUL SIMON, ILLINOIS
HERBERT KOHL, WISCONSIN

STROM THURMOND, SOUTH CAROLINA ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAH ALAN K. SIMPSON, WYOMING CHARLES GRASSLEY, IOWA ARLEN SPECTER, PENNSYLVANIA HANK BROV COLORADO

RONALD A. KLAIN, CHIEF COUNSEL
JEFFREY J. PECK, STAFF DIRECTOR
TERRY L. WOOTEN, MINORITY CHIEF COUNSEL
AND STAFF DIRECTOR

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6275

December 3, 1991

Mr. George Sassower 16 Lake Street White Plains, New York 10603

Dear Mr. Sassower:

Thank you for contacting my office regarding the nomination of William Barr to be Attorney General of the United States.

The Judiciary Committee received President Bush's nomination of Mr. Barr on October 25, 1991. After conducting a thorough investigation, the committee held a public hearing on this nomination on November 12 and 13, 1991. Mr. Barr's nomination was reported out of committee on November 15, 1991, by a vote of 14-0, and is now awaiting confirmation by the full Senate.

Again, thank you for your letter. I appreciate your taking the time to contact the committee about this important nomination.

Sincerely,

Joseph R. Biden, Jr.

Chairman